
 
     

 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Date : 18th APRIL 2024 
Event:  2024 DUBAI KARTDROME ENDURANCE CHAMPIONSHIP – ROUND 2 
 
Subject:  BELOW CHANGES DUE TO RECENT ADVERSE WEATHER  
 
Dear Team Managers, Captains, and Drivers, 
 
Due to recent adverse Weather conditions, Dubai Kartdrome Management have put together the below 
changes to the Endurance Championship Round 2, in order to run the event smoothly and safely.  
 

1. DIRECTION & LENGTH OF CIRCUIT:  has been changed to the SPEEDWAY SPECIAL circuit - Approx 
950m 
 

2. EVENT DURATION:  Round 2 of the Dubai Kartdrome Endurance Championship will now be 12 
hours duration.   

 
3. EVENT FORMAT: The event will run as to Format A (Regulation 3a.) - Practice & Qualifying 

combined: 60 Minutes (This determines your start position for the Endurance Race), followed by 
a 12hour endurance race (Le Mans) 

 
4. YELLOW ZONES:  Turns 3, 5, 7, 8, 10, 11, 12, 13, 14, 15 & 16 

 
5. WHITE LINES:  A reminder that Track Limits penalties apply whenever 4 wheels are outside of the 

track limits.  This includes the new chicane before the back straight (turn 7) and the exit of the 
bus stop (Turn 14) 

 
6. TIMETABLE & SR: Version 2 of the Dubai Kartdrome Endurance Championship timetable & SR’s 

has now been released.  Please ensure you follow this. 
 

7. OFFICIALS:  
The Clerk of the Course will be Richard Flannigan 
The Chief Timekeeper will be Abdullah Moothedath  
Assist. Clerk of the Course will also be Khurram Shahzad  

 
8. SAFETY CAR (Regulation 10e):  

During the full course yellow, the Pit exit will remain closed when the Safety Car and karts cross 
turn 16 and the Pit Exit will open when the Safety Car and ALL karts cross turn 2. 
 

9. PIT GARAGE ALLOCATION (Regulation 18): Due to the time & organisational constraints will be 
assigned at random. 

 

We appreciate your understanding and cooperation, and together we can make this race happen, 
prioritizing the safety of everyone involved in the race. 

Thank you for your continued support. 
 
Best Regards, 
 
DAVID BRIGHT    
Race Director                                                              1/1                                       Time:  


